Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

June 8, 2021
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan, Gil Finch, Jason Call, Gordon Rebello 
Absent:  Donna Laurent, Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative; Bob Roy, alternate;  Wayne Kellner, alternate  
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary
Minutes
A motion was made by Gil Finch, seconded by Gordon Rebello to approve as read the minutes of the May 25, 2021 meeting.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous. 
Communications
Two building permits were examined.  No comments or questions were added to the routing sheet the Select Board has instituted on the first application but on the Davenport application there were two questions.  Even though an addition is being proposed for the rear of the building, said addition is still closer to the lot line than 50 feet.  Also, a question was asked if this was just an increase in one family’s living space or meant to be a space for other people in which case it would be considered an accessory dwelling unit.  It was also noted that it appears there may be a business being operated on the property in which case it should have a Special Exception to do so
The Board secretary reported there is a Zoning Board of Adjustment meeting on June 10 to hear three applications, one asking for a Special Exception to a operate home-based business and two for a Variance, one asking to replace a non-conforming trailer with a cabin and the other asking to build a garage closer to the lot line than 50 feet..
Copies of Selectmen’s minutes can be read on the town’s website and any questions brought to the next Planning Board meeting.
The Board secretary reported she had spoken to Julia Gilmore who said she was still interested in serving on the Board as an alternate.  However, she probably would not be able to attend many meetings until perhaps the fall months as right now her business is just using so much more of her time.  There was no information on alternate Wayne Kellner who has been ill for some time and the Board secretary said she would try contacting his wife.

Hours will now be scheduled on Monday and Tuesday for the Town Clerk’s office and have been posted.  The Planning Board members noted the work of Opal (Polly) Bronson who has retired as Town Clerk after quietly dedicating herself to serving Jefferson’s citizens for 54 years.  The Board wishes her all the best in retirement.

The Select Board said it would like to meet with other town boards and departments again but has not yet proposed a date.

It was noted once more that there is only one official website for the town:  jeffersonnh.org.  Anything being posted on Facebook is not appearing on an official site of the town.
Unfinished Business 
The Board’s next regular meeting date is June 22 when the Board is scheduled to again work on the Master Plan with June Garneau.  Board members agreed not to go to a summer meeting scheduled as had occurred in past years but will considered each meeting date as it approaches as to the need for a meeting.
There being no further business, Gil Finch made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Gordon Rebello.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:06 p.m.

_________________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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